MINUTES SHADOW HILLS ESTATES HOA

ANNUAL MEETING AND ELECTION


11/08/2011

An Annual election and meeting of the Board of Directors of Shadow Hills Estates Homeowners Association, A California non-profit corporation (the "Association") was held at the home Eric Hamilton, 10810 Wicks Street, on Tuesday, November 8, 2011 at 7:00PM.

Call to Order:

The meeting was called to order by the President, Eric Hamilton, at 7:15 PM.

10 members were present. 40 ballots / proxies were received via USPS and collected by members of the board. Members Lisa Benest and Tamara Dahill assisted Linda Jagoe of Westcom Property Management in opening, counting and verifying the ballots/proxies. With 40 ballots counted, the association secured enough votes necessary to reach a quorum for official business to be conducted.
Board Members present: Eric Hamilton, Ken Coyle, Tamara Dahill, Lisa Benest, and Mike Pelatt
Presidents Report:

President Eric Hamilton prepared to read the minutes from the previous Annual meeting held on Nov 9 2010. A motion from the floor was made by Judy Sonney, to accept the minutes as presented. A second was made by Freddie Fredricksen. Motion carried with a unanimous vote.
Eric Hamilton reported that the Association was doing well and is in good financial standing. The recent Halloween event was a great success. The Board voted to add a portable outhouse for the attendees to use during the event.  The Board voted to postpone the Annual Block Party from September 2011 to late spring 2012, largely due to scheduling conflicts and lack of volunteers. Eric thanked everyone for being present at the annual meeting.
Treasurer’s Report:

The Treasurers report was given by Mike Pelatt as of October 25 2011

Operating Fund  

$ 17,838.91
Reserve Fund   
            $ 37,699.69
Total                  

$ 55,538.60
IRS Ruling for Associations:

The recommended 70-604 election for the Internal Revenue Service to roll excess operating funds into reserve was presented by a motion from Ken Coyle, seconded by Judy Sonney and unanimously approved.

See next page 

Elections:
Two positions were open for the Board. Votes were tallied from the 40 ballots. Eric Hamilton and Ken Coyle were elected to fill the vacancies and were appointed to the board for 2 year terms.
Board:
2011-2012 Board 
Michael Pelatt, Ken Coyle, Tamara Dahill, Lisa Benest and Eric Hamilton

Drawing:

There was a drawing of owners present to win one quarter of assessments. The drawing was won my Mike Pelatt on Janetta Way having his quarterly dues for 1st Quarter 2012 waived.
New Business:

Tom Barth, from the floor, expressed an interest in being on the committee to review landscaping at the front entrance / parkway. He was added to the committee along members Mike Pelatt, Ken Coyle and Lisa Benest. The committee was acquiring bids to install drought tolerant plants and a drip system along the parkway to reduce the water and maintenance costs to the association.

Ken Coyle reported on the progress of revising the Shadow Hills Estates CC&R’s. He was waiting for a letter of engagement from Glen Kulik. Member Michelle Swallow asked to be on the committee to help review revisions as they became available.

As there was no further business for the Annual Meeting, the meeting was adjourned at 8:15PM.

Respectfully submitted by:
The Board of Directors

Shadow Hills Estates HOA

November 12, 2011
